
By Email 

December 12, 2024 

Dr. Anne Klibanski 
Chief Executive Officer 
Mass General Brigham 
399 Revolution Drive, Suite 660 
Somerville, MA 02145 

RE: Notice of Successful Performance Improvement Plan 

Dear Dr. Klibanski: 

The HPC held an Executive Session and public Board meeting on December 12, 2024 to consider 
whether Mass General Brigham’s (MGB’s) Performance Improvement Plan (PIP), as approved by 
the HPC on September 27, 2022 and implemented by MGB from October 1, 2022 through on March 
31, 2024, was successful.  

The HPC’s evaluation was guided by the factors listed in 958 CMR 10.13(3) and informed by the 
confidential information MGB provided throughout the PIP, MGB’s public reports on its PIP, and 
other data sources. The HPC’s findings are summarized in its Evaluation Report, which is enclosed 
here and available on the HPC’s website. On December 12, 2024, the HPC’s Board of 
Commissioners voted that MGB’s PIP was successful. No further action is required at this time.  

The HPC and CHIA will continue to monitor MGB’s spending performance. Should high spending 
growth result in a referral to the HPC in future years, the HPC may consider MGB’s past referrals 
and all other available spending data when evaluating whether to require a PIP or conduct a CMIR. 

The HPC appreciates your cooperation during the development, implementation, and evaluation of 
the PIP. 

Sincerely, 

David M. Seltz 
Executive Director 

Enclosure: Performance Improvement Plan Evaluation Report 

https://masshpc.gov/publications/performance-improvement-plan-final-evaluation-mass-general-brigham



